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Thanksgiving Eve 
Worship Service 
Wed. 7:00 pm 
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The traditional date for the observance of All Saints' Day is 
November 1.  This year it falls on the first Sunday in November.  
 

All Saints' Day is a very special festival, one that enriches the 
worship lives of all who observe it.  It is a day on which we are 
edified by the lives of the saints of ancient times.  We recall the 
faithful men and women of both Testaments of the Bible and 
praise God for their examples.   
 

In addition to the saints of Scripture, the church's nearly 2,000-
year history is full of the stories of faithful Christians, some well 
known (like Augustine or Luther), but the vast majority known 
only to God.  We commemorate these holy ones as well.  
However, we also remember the saints of the less distant past.   
 

Many congregations memorialize those parishioners who were 
called to be with the Lord in recent years, particularly in the last 
year.  An All Saints' Day worship service can therefore be an 
especially personal celebration as each one of us recalls the 
loved ones, friends, and mentors now living in heaven whose 
faith in Christ inspired us and gave us joy.   
 

Finally, on this day we glorify God not just for the faithfulness of 
the saints, but most of all for His faithfulness to the saints.  All 
Saints' Day can be seen as the summation of the great church 
festivals and seasons of Advent, Christmas, Epiphany, Lent, 
Holy Week, Easter, and Pentecost because it reminds us that it 
is only by the perfect life and saving death of Jesus Christ that 
Christians are made saints in the sight of the God. 
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Dear Friends of the Abiding Savior, 
 

Captain Kangaroo said the magic words were “please” and “thank you."  Long 
before the good captain we were exhorted to give thanks in all circumstances. In 
good times and bad we are to express our gratitude and appreciation to our 
Creator. 
 

When I was a kid grownups would prompt me with “What do you say?”  “Thank 
you” was the only acceptable answer. The same goes with our relationship with 
God. Luther reminds us to call on God with prayer, praise and thanksgiving.  One 
of my confirmation students said we are to call Him on Thanksgiving, Christmas 
and Easter. That is the right idea.  We are to thank God all of the time. 
 

Gratitude is the opposite of entitlement.  Appreciation is a lot more attractive than 
“I deserve this. I want it all and I want it now. What have you done for me lately?” 
 As an alternative to this attitude thank you notes are a good idea.  You might 
want to make your life a thank you note to God, Happy Thanksgiving. 
                
Yours in Jesus Christ, 

                  ���

	�����
�
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CHURCH COUNCIL REPORT 
David Weigel 

  

The Church Council met on Tuesday, Oct.12. 
 

The following are items discussed: 
� Church Repairs 
� Budget Committee - Meeting Nov. 3 
� Church Council  2022 - Nominating     
     Committee to meet on Nov. 7. Need 2   
     members of the congregation on the  
     committee.  If you are interested, contact  
     the church office.   
� Thanksgiving Eve service will be held at     
     7:00pm. 
� Three Wednesday Advent Services will be    
     held at 7:00pm 
 

******************************* 

Men's Fellowship News 
 

     The monthly Men’s Fellowship breakfast 
meeting was held on Saturday, October 9. 
Eleven were in attendance.  
     We were scheduled to stripe the church 
parking lot. Due to the current shipping 
shortages, the stripping paint from all sources  
is 'Out-Of-Stock'. The date for striping TBD. 
     We discussed our traditional fund raising 
projects, dinners. Due to concerns of serving a 
large number of people in the fellowship at this 
time, the success of serving take-out only, 
together with having enough volunteers to cook 
and serve, it was decided to wait until after the 
first of the year before scheduling our next 
event. 
     Marilyn Hausy, President of the women's 
group (Anne Circle) was present and voiced 
similar concerns regarding the availability   
volunteers within their group. We discussed 
joining forces in future projects.  
     Election of Officers. Nominated and 
approved: 
      David Weigel - President 
            Bob Buchholz - Vice President 
           John Bardenhagen - Sec /Treasurer 
     Come and join us on Saturday, Nov.13 at 
Schalamar Golf Community. All men and their 
significant others are invited. 

�
***************************************** 

�
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Debbie Hecht - President 

 

     Anna Circle held its regular monthly meeting 
on Saturday, Oct. 16 at 9:30 am. Eight were in 
attendence. Officers for 2022 were elected:  
            Debbie Hecht - President 
            Marilyn Hausy - Vice President 
     For our November meeting we will join the 
Men's Fellowship Breakfast/Meeting on 
Saturday, Nov. 13, 8:30am at Schalamar. 

 

Operation Christmas Child  
          is a project of Samaritan's Purse, an 
international relief organization whose mission it 
is to provide local partners 
around the world with 
shoeboxes filled with small 
toys, hygiene items, and 
school supplies as a means 
of reaching out to children in 
their own communities with 
the Good News of Jesus Christ. 
     They ship these simple gifts outside the 
United States to children affected by war, 
poverty, natural disaster, famine, and disease; 
and to children living on Native American 
reservations in the U.S. 

 

Needed for the project: 
Shoe boxes filled with items for a child. 

Also needed are empty shoe boxes 
 

This year we cannot include candy, toothpaste, 
or any item that is liquid or toys that contain 
liquids. 

The National Collection Date  
November 15-22 

All filled boxes that you would like to donate 
need to be at the church by  

Sunday, November 14 
Please include $9.00 with each box for shipping 
costs and Bible related material that is added to 
each box. 
 

We would welcome anyone from our 
congregation to participate and help make this 
a successful event.  We will meet on Friday, 
November 12 at 1:00 pm and again on Sunday 
Nov. 14 after church.  We will have shoe boxes 
available and some items like wash clothes and 
soap to help fill them.  Bring what you can.  If 
you would like to donate money for a shoe box, 
the cost this year is $9:00 to pay for shipping. 
    
Questions? Contact Debbie Hecht or Marilyn Hausy.                         
                                                             
  



 4 

Christ the King Sunday 
November 21 

     Christ the King Sunday is celebrated on the  
last Sunday of ordinary time (last Sunday   
after Pentecost), before the beginning 
of Advent that starts the new Church Year.  
     As the last Sunday of the Christian Church 
Year, Christ the King Sunday is the climax  
and conclusion of the Church’s liturgical journey 
through the life of Christ and the Gospel 
message. Its purpose is to celebrate the coming 
reign of Christ as King of the Earth and his 
completion of the renewed creation that marks 
the fullness of the Kingdom of God. That hope 
is born from the entire life of Christ and his 
teachings that have been celebrated in the 
seasons of the Church Year during the past 
twelve months. In celebrating the Reign of 
Christ the King, this Sunday also provides an 
appropriate bridge to the new Church Year that 
begins the following Sunday on the first Sunday 
of Advent with an emphasis on hope and 
expectation, the longing for the coming of the 
Kingdom of God amid the darkness of a sinful 
world. 
�

******************************************* 
 

The Season of Advent  
       begins on  
Sunday, November 28 

       with Mid-Week 
     Worship Services     
    beginning Wed., Dec. 1 

�
******************************************* 

�
       Altar Flowers Chart 

                                Located in the narthex 
         "Say it with flowers" 

                   There are open dates in November 
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2021 NALC Mission Convocation 
Bishop Dan Selbo's Sermon  

      

Dear friends, colleagues in ministry, brothers 
and sisters in Christ, greetings in the name of 
our God, Father, Son and Holy Spirit. Amen.  
     The theme for this year's mission 
convocation, "God the Father Creates," is a 
continuation of the themes that began in 2016, 
when the decision was made to dedicate two 
years to each of the three persons in the Trinity.     
      The first two years were focused on God  
the Son. It was time well spent to center our  
gatherings around what God has done for us in 
Christ - not a unique focus for us in the Church, 
but one we dare not lose as we seek to be 
faithful.  
     The next two years were on God the Holy 
Spirit. It was reassuring to be reminded that we 
are never alone in this life. The Lord is always 
with us through His Spirit. It was also convicting 
and challenging to remember that we are 
nothing apart from Jesus, but in Him we have a 
place and a purpose in this life that  
will never change. We dare not forget.  
     And then, last year and this year, we were 
planning to finish the six-year cycle, giving two 
years to God as Father. But, as you know, we 
didn't meet like this last year. There was no 
opportunity for a theological conference to deal 
with the theme. So, we decided to postpone our 
focus on God the Father to this year and to our 
next in-person gathering in 2023.  
     When we first talked about how that was 
going to play out and about the option of 
condensing the two planned years into one, my 
first reaction was to conclude that one year 
would be enough.  
     And then, as others weighed in and offered 
counsel, and as my inherited Lutheran guilt 
began to take hold, I thought I would never 
want to stand before the Father on Judgment 
Day and try to explain why I, as bishop, in my 
second year in office, had reduced His 
scheduled two years to one.      
     And so, here we are, in the first of two years 
dedicated to God as our heavenly Father.  
The theme, "God the Father Creates," is 
shaped as it is because the Father's creative 
activity never stops. The Father is always 
creating. The Father is always making things 
new. His creative work did not stop after the six 
days of creation were finished.  
 
For the complete sermon - Visit thenalc.org   Newsletter 

�"We asked God to bless this LAST night!" 
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  2   Rose Care 
  3   Dean Purdy 
  5   Dori Rivera 
  9   William Stein 

           10   Gloria Sweimler 
           13   Chris Hazelwood 
                  Donald Juelich 
           27   Suzanne Monzon 
      29   Jennifer Warren 
 

          

������������
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������    
           13   Bob & Aracely Buchholz 
            
              Did we miss your Birthday or Anniversary? 

Help us to update our records by contacting 
the office: 294-2829 
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Year-to-date thru September 

 

                   Budget -      $102,438 
             Income -         97,138 
             Expenses -   107,864 

 
Church repair costs and contributions 

are not included. 
(See below) 
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GOD’S PEOPLE CARING FOR GOD’S 

PEOPLE 
 

There is an “Angels Care Center Box” located in the 
narthex, where you can place donations.   

 

Kit-Making Needs 
 

First Aid Kits: Band-aids, wet wipes, small 
soaps, washcloths, Q-tips, 
cotton balls, small bacterial soap or hand 
sanitizer, Kleenex, etc 
 

Toiletry Kits: Shampoo, soap, deodorant, 
razors, toothbrush and toothpaste, combs, 
lotion, hand gel, washcloths, small samples 
from hotel/motets, dental floss, etc. 
 

Children's "Jesus Kits': Coloring sheets with 
Biblical themes, crayons, stickers, small books, 
small containers of Play Doh, toy cars, hair 
clips. 
 

Miscellaneous: Zip lock bags (snack, quart and 
gallon sizes) 

 
 

�
�
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Orphan Grain Train is a recognized service 
organization of the Lutheran Church 

 

The first Sunday of each month 
is designated as 

Spare Change Sunday 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Deadline for December  Newsletter  
Kindly submit items by Nov. 23 to: 

John Bardenhagen.  
E-mail: johnbardsr@gmail.com  

How are we doing? 
Contributions to date. 
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We are called as God’s stewards to manage that 
which belongs to God. While God has 
graciously entrusted us with the care, 
development, and enjoyment of everything he 
owns as his stewards, we are responsible to 
manage his holdings well and according to his 
desires and purposes. 
 

You will be receiving a Stewardship letter which 
will include: 
�  Time & Talent Form 
�  Commitment Card for 2022  
�  Step-Up Chart 
�  Financial Statement 
 

Please take this opportunity to see where you 
can be of service with your time & talents.      
 

On the subject of managing our financial 
responsibilities, kindly use the Step-Up Chart  
as a guide for making your financial 
commitment.              
 

We ask that you submit the Time & Talent Form 
and Commitment Card on 

 

Commitment Sunday, December 5. 
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                                  Wednesday, Nov. 25 
                                          7:00 pm 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Where Did the Church Come From? 
Bob Smith 

 

      In Matthew 16:13; Jesus asked his 
disciples, who do men say that the son of man 
is? They said that some say John the Baptist, 
Elijah and others Jeremiah or one of other 
prophets. Jesus asked them "whom do you say 
I am?" 
      Simon Peter answered “Thou art the Christ, 
the son of the living God." Christ told him that 
flesh and blood had not revealed it to him, but 
His Father in Heaven.  Christ told Peter that on 
this rock I will build my Church and the gates of 
hell shall not prevail against it. 
      Let us look at what Jesus was saying with 
these words. From the beginning the church 
was part of God’s plan for sharing his divine life 
with all people. There has been a gradual 
formation of God’s family through a series of 
events described in the Old Testament:  God’s 
covenant with Abraham as the father of a great 
people, the liberation of ancient Israel from 
slavery in Egypt and their establishment in the 
Promised Land, and their solidification as a 
nation through the kingship of David. 
     Jesus brought about the fulfillment of the 
Father’s plan for the church first by his 
preaching and witnessing the good news of the 
Kingdom, the gift of salvation from sin and 
participation in divine life. This seed was the 
beginning of the kingdom of the little flock 
whom Jesus shepherded as his family.  Jesus 
established the beginning of a visible structure 
of the church that will remain until the Kingdom 
is fully achieved, through his choice of the 
Twelve Apostle, with Peter as the head.  
     The church was born by Christ total giving of 
his self for our salvation and fulfilled on the 
cross with the blood and water that flowed from 
the open side of the crucified Jesus. 
      For it was from the side of Christ as he slept 
the sleep of death on the cross that there came 
forth the wondrous sacrament of the whole 
church. Just as God formed Eve from the 
sleeping Adam’s side, HE formed the church 
from the pierced side of Christ hanging dead on 
the cross. 
 

************************************************* 
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David Weigel, President                517-285-1848 
Bob Buchholz, Treasurer       294-2807                   
Mary Kerns, Financial Secretary      874-4459 
Bill Baker, Recording Secretary   299-1265 
Kathie Youtsler, Worship & Music        326-9892  
Jeremy Denslinger, Property                393-5985 
Katie Bicker, Member-at-Large             224-9427 
Bob DeHaven, Member-at-Large          297-5637 

 
 

           
             The Rev. William J. Hecht 
                            Pastor 

 
 

        Abiding Savior Lutheran Church, NALC              
                       1910 Havendale Blvd. NW 
                  Winter Haven, FL 33881-1235 
       Phone: 863.294.2829 Fax: 863.299.4193   
             E-mail: AbidSav1910@gmail.com  
           Web Site: abidingsaviorlutheran.net 

OFFICE HOURS 
         Mon. Tues. Thurs. 9:30 am - 3:00 pm 
         Wednesday           9:30 am - 4:00 pm 
          
 
 

             SUNDAY WORSHIP –     10:00 am 
             SUNDAY BIBLE STUDY – 9:00 am 

                  Holy Communion celebrated 
                      First and Third Sundays 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Abiding Savior Lutheran Church 
1910 Havendale Blvd. NW 
Winter Haven, FL 33881-1235  
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ABIDING SAVIOR COUNCIL MEMBERS  

  CHURCH SECRETARY - Mary Kerns  
  OUTREACH MINISTRY - Bob Smith  
 

  CHURCH SECRETARY - Mary Kerns  
  OUTREACH MINISTRY - Bob Smith  
 


